
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

August 17, 2015 

Secretary 
Securities and Exchange Commission 
100 F Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20549-1090 

re. Concept Release on Audit Committee Disclosure, File Number S7-13-15 

Secretary: 

The Auditing Standards Committee of the Auditing Section of the American Accounting 
Association commends the SEC for taking on the important topic of evaluating audit committee 
disclosures. Given the importance of the issue, we respectfully request that the SEC consider 
extending the comment period for the Concept Release on Audit Committee Disclosures.  We 
believe extending the comment period an additional 30 days and outside of the summer months 
will allow for more thoughtful feedback from a variety of interested parties, including faculty 
returning to campus for the academic year. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Karl Hackenbrack, Ph.D., C.P.A. 
Associate Dean and Director of Accountancy 
Vanderbilt University | Owen Graduate School of Management 
401 21st Avenue South 
Nashville, TN 37203-2422 

Chair, Auditing Standards Committee of the Auditing Section of the American Accounting 
Association 

 




